Town of East Hampton

Arts & Cultural Commission

Meeting Minutes

Thursday, July 19, 2012

Public Library
The meeting for the East Hampton Arts and Culture Commission on July 19 began about 6:35 p.m. at the East Hampton Public Library. Seven members attended including Monica Kangley, Kevin Gunning, Carol Lane, Melissa Pionzio, Shirley Brooks, Sheila Tomlinson and Elizabeth Sennett. Student representative Steven Kelly was also present. There were no members of the public in attendance. 

 

Monica Kangley called the meeting to order. The minutes from the previous meeting June 21 were reviewed and approved with one minor addition - Kevin Gunning's suggestion that we discuss our upcoming presentation to the town council on Sept. 25 during the commission's July 19 meeting. 

 

Old Business: Melissa Pionzio reported that she had submitted a letter to the Rivereast, Patch.com, Middletown Press and HTNP.com regarding the commissions meet and greet table at the Old Home Day celebration. She also shared information about the commission's new email address and how to access emails received from the public. Melissa said she did not see the letter in the Rivereast. She tweaked the letter to resubmit and include the commission's new email address and a link to the online calendar. 

 

Melissa also suggested that the commission ask the town manager's secretary Cathy Sirois about obtaining official town business cards with our commission name and email address on them. Commission members could hand them out to members of the community at events and meetings. Melissa also noted that the time for the commission's meetings on the town web site is 7 p.m., not 6:30 p.m. Monica Kangley said she would mention the time change again to Cathy Sirois. Melissa said she talked to Cathy about helping to input the events into the calendar and Cathy said she would appreciate the help. Melissa would need access to the town web site, but since the calendar is down, this is on hold for now, Cathy said. Commission members discussed whether someone should be hired to do the events calendar for the commission. 

 

Commission members approved a motion that would allow Melissa to review received emails via the commission's new email address; answer any emails necessary and refer all other emails to the commission for review. Steven Kelly suggested that all emails be printed out for review by the commission members during their meetings. 

 

Melissa and Monica also noted that the online events calendar on the town web site is not working. Cathy Sirois told Monica that she will contact the town's web staff, but she just hasn't had the chance because she has been so busy with the new town manager coming on board this month. Carol Lane suggested that the letter with our new email address be held for publication until the calendar is up and running again. Members agreed. 

 

Goodspeed talk

Sheila Tomlinson-Earl shared a response she received from Wade XXX at the Goodspeed Opera House, regarding her request that he present a show lecture in East Hampton. Wade responded that he would be interested and asked Sheila to talk with him about possible dates. He is giving a presentation on the show in East Haddam on a Friday evening in August. Sheila suggested that we pick a Monday or Tuesday, which would work well with Wade's busy schedule and also the schedules of attendees. Sheila did not know if Wade would charge a fee, but if there is, she said she would be willing to pay it in support of arts education initiatives. Carol Lane said as a town commission, we should be able to obtain some funds to support 1 or 2 events a year. Steven Kelly said all the youth and drama groups in town could be invited to the event. He said he would get the word out on Facebook once the date is set and also suggested that information boards be posted at all the arts group's events/offices. 

 

Sheila said the Goodspeed will be hosting an event on how the theater's sets are put together in August. Commission members discussed ways in which events or articles of interest could be linked to the commission web site, such as the carousel horse East Hampton resident Brent E. White created for the Goodspeed show, which was written about in an article in "Curtain" magazine, produced by Goodspeed. Creating a Facebook page and separate web page for the commission were suggested. Monica suggested that Melissa be included on Goodspeed's email blasts that send out Curtains in pdf form. 

 

Meet and Greet

Monica reported that the meet and greet at Old Home Day went very well, with a little help from some friends at the Congregational Church of East Hampton, which provided space and help, Ann White Sullivan, who created a sign for the event, the library which provided the table, the senior center, which provided the easel for the sign and Phyllis Martin who offered her umbrella for shade. Monica asked Melissa if she would submit a thank you letter to the Rivereast. Melissa agreed and also said she would add the names and email addresses/phone numbers of the individuals who visited the meet and greet table to the commission's email contact list. 

 

Events Sponsored by Commission

 

Carol Lane said she felt one commission sponsored event a year should be enough. Steven said he would donate fruite from his family business for the Goodspeed program. Sheila said the event should be scheduled in August or early September because Wade returns to work. Sheila said if this program falls through, she could call on Josh Kitter, head of education at the Goodspeed, to present and educational program. A special meeting of the commission may be needed to approve and plan the event. Good publicity is needed, members agreed. 

 

Kevin Gunning agreed to serve as secretary at Aug. 16 meeting, in place of Carol Lane who will be out of town. Betty Sennett said her term on the council was never renewed. Monica said it was an oversight by the town council, that Betty never received a renewal letter. That should be rectified soon. 

 

New Business

 

Monica discussed the NBC Ct 21st Century Solutions grant, which is available to local 501 (c)3 organizations that are implementing progressive programs that are moving their communities forward, including arts programs. Monica asked Melissa if she would forward information about this grant to local arts groups in town. She provided an information sheet about the grant including a link to the web site. Monica suggested that commission members be on the lookout for grant opportunities to share with the community. Melissa suggested that the state arts commission might be able to provide grant information. Stephen said the state department of economic and community development and the office of the arts is a good place to contact for information. 

 

Town Council Report 

 

Members discussed their upcoming report to the town council on Sept. 25. Monica said it would be good if the commission members could attend the presentation with her. She would introduce us and state the goals and mission of the commission and include examples of how we are fulfilling our goals and mission. Examples include the creation of the online calendar, our new email address to better communicate with the community and promote arts and cultural events, the commission's open house and meet and greet events, shared information on grant opportunities, commission sponsored event(s) and if created, our new business cards. Monica would also report on future goals such as an arts and culture commission informational brochure, use of social media and the creation of an arts & cultural commission web page. 

 

Budget 

 

In order to obtain any financial support from the town, the commission must put together and present a budget to the town council. Members agreed that an itemized list of initiatives and projects, including potential costs, must be compiled. Ideas included business cards, the brochure, the need for a commission secretary or online calendar coordinator who could be paid a stipend to input events. Signage for events, mailing expenses, which could be covered by the town's mail system, and a web page designer were also suggested. 

 

Shirley Brooks, who is also a member of the Chatham Historical Society, said the group will hold a house tour featuring six local homes and the CHS museum on Sept. 29 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Melissa will forward the information tol Cathy Sirois for the arts calendar. 

 

Steven Kelly reported on the Sears Park gazebo project. He said the concrete foundation is poured and the project should be done by the end of August. The state requires a formal opening of the new facility, he said, perhaps commission members could attend? Steven visited the state department of economic and community and the office of the arts and found many resources for groups like our commission. He suggested the commission invite a representative from this state office to speak at one of our meetings. Members agreed this would be an interesting idea. 

 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

 

